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Dear Readers, 

 

Who knows what the weather will be up to when you read this October 

Edition, At the moment the heatwave is abating but in August I almost 

put the heating on! Whatever weather you like, our favourite topic has 

provided plenty of variety recently; it has been a challenge to growers 

and gardeners but one the Speldhurst allotmenteers, cooks and artists 

rose to brilliantly at the recent show; some families seemed to enter every 

class!  

 

This month our clocks fall back an hour and the early darker evenings 

allow us to enjoy some spooky Halloween trick or treating and then, in 

early November, the fabulous fireworks organised by the Speldhurst 

school PTA.  

 

If your thoughts are even further ahead there are details of a Christmas 

Wine-tasting in Blackham and a reminder to join the Community Choir for 

the Carol Concert in December. 

 

The results of voting on the Speldhurst Chapel Project are in full on p13 

along with other important Parish news. 

 

Very best wishes, 

 

Judith 

On behalf of Speldhurst News Editors:  

Maria Turner, Sara Turner, Judith Malim 

 
Please remember that copy for the October 2023 edition should be sent before 
10th October 2023 to: speldhurst.news@gmail.com. Word, Publisher or pdf 
files preferred. Thank you. 

SPELDHURST NEWS endeavours to include articles in addition to village, church 

and chapel news.  These are taken in good faith and without prejudice, 

therefore the committee will not be held responsible for the accuracy of the 

content, nor will it be held responsible for any work or treatment received from 

the advertisers.  Readers should satisfy themselves of advertisers’ abilities before 

accepting a job quotation or undertaking a course of treatment.  All articles  & 

inclusions should be sent as a word document attachment.  The editors reserve 

the right to  amend submissions where they feel it is appropriate. 

Welcome  
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 Mondays   Library  

 Tuesdays   Bowls Club Practice    

     Walking Football    

 Wednesdays  Praise & Play    p.4 

 

     OCTOBER 
  

 Mon 2nd, 16th   Bumps & Babes    p.4 

 & 30th     

 

 Mon 2nd    Full Council Meeting   p.15 

  

 Sat 7th   Penshurst Market   p,19 

    

 Sat 7th   Blackham Village Market  p.20 

 

 Sat 13th    RNLI Coffee Morning   p.5 

  

 Sat 28th    Penshurst Choir Concert   p.7 

 

   Future Dates 
             

 Sat 17th Nov   Blackham Wine Tasting  

     Evening       p.7  

 

 Sun 5th Nov  Speldhurst School PTA’s  

     Fireworks and Bonfire  event p.5 

 

 Sat 16th Dec  Speldhurst Community Choir 

     Concert     p.10 

 

  

Diary at a Glance 
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News & Announcements 

What’s on in Speldhurst for the Under 5’s in October 
 
Praise and Play, St Mary’s Toddler Group,  
We will be in church every Wednesday, during term time, from 9-10.30am.  
 
We’ll have a craft, some time to play and a short story and song time as 
well as giving the little ones a chance to ring the church bell. So do tell eve-
ryone you know who may be interested.  All are welcome.  We look for-
ward to seeing you all. 
 
Bumps and Babes, the group for Mums with babies up to 12 months,  
Meets three times this month on Monday 2nd, 16th and 30th October. We 
meet in each other's homes for coffee from 10.30.  
 
For more information about either of these groups, especially if you are 
new to the village, contact Jenny Fitzsimmons on 07891 318123 or at jen-
ny50fitz@gmail.com 

 
 

 

Speldhurst Art Exhibition 2023 POSTPONED 
 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, we are postponing the Art Exhibition to 
Spring 2024. Dates still to be confirmed. Watch this space! 

Please contact Maria at mariamarianni63@gmail.com for further details.  

mailto:jenny50fitz@gmail.com
mailto:jenny50fitz@gmail.com
mailto:mariamarianni63@gmail.com
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            Saving lives at sea …. Lifeboat Charity Coffee Morning 
 
Our annual Speldhurst village coffee morning in aid of RNLI will take 
place in the village hall from 10.30am until noon on Saturday 13th Octo-
ber.  
 
Please join us for free tea, coffee and biscuits and a chance to meet 
friends and browse our stalls. These will include Lifeboat Christmas 
cards, calendars and diaries, a tombola, books, cakes, Lifeboat themed 
gifts and a wide range of high-quality bric-a-brac and toys. 
 
It will also be an opportunity to discover more about our work and to 
ask any questions that you may have 
 
We are always pleased to welcome lots of village residents and friends 
to this annual event and hope that you will be able to join us this year. 
All money raised will go directly to support the work of our lifeboats 
and hovercraft and our beach lifeguards as they continue their great 
work of saving lives at sea.  
 

Speldhurst – Tonbridge School Transport Update 
 
Another bus route is cut! 
 
This time it is the Hams Travel No.1 which serves Groombridge-Langton-
Rusthall-Tunbridge Wells and Tonbridge. The service is being withdrawn as at 
the end of September which will put further pressure on remaining services, 
unless another company steps forward to pick up the route. 
As yet we have not been able to find a community solution for school transport, 
there are various car sharing arrangements in place. New families continue to 
move to Speldhurst who need these services so we will continue to lobby for 
reinstatement of buses with the help of Cllr. Matthew Sankey but as busses are 
a de-regulated service and KCC have no obligation to provide transport it looks 
as if it will be up to parents to make their own arrangements for the foreseeable 
future. If you are looking for car shares we suggest posting on the Speldhurst 
Community Facebook page.  
 
Judith Malim & Alex Pendaries  
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MEN ON WEDNESDAY [MOW] 
 
Men on Wednesday [MOW] does what it says on the tin. We are an informal 
group of blokes who get together each Wednesday in Speldhurst Chapel for 
wide ranging discussions. We draw our membership mainly from Speldhurst, 
Langton Green but anyone from the surrounding area is welcome.  
 
Men of all ages and backgrounds come but because we meet in normal working 
hours, we tend to attract those who are retired. Content of meetings vary from 
an open forum where we all chip in, to the occasional guest speaker and 
sometimes we even get cerebral and reflect on the latest Reith lectures. 
 
Anyone interested in giving us a try can contact revjohnp@outlook.com 

 
 
 

 

The Village Hall Needs You! 
HANDYMAN / CARETAKER REQUIRED 

Our wonderful Caretaker is retiring later this year and we are looking for someone to 
join us at our thriving village hall. 
 
The position involves minor maintenance work. Heavier/major work will be carried out 
by contractors and you will not be asked to carry out heavy lifting/complicated 
electrical work etc.  
 
This position would suit someone who is retired and likes DIY.  It is a paid position and 
hours can be agreed. 
 
If you are interested in helping your local community in this way, please contact Sam 
for a chat. 
 

Sam Van Niekerk on 07894 903979 or speldhurstvillagehall@gmail.com 

mailto:speldhurstvillagehall@gmail.com
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NATURE WATCH 

We see both Fallow and Roe deer around the village. The Fallow are usually 
seen in small groups but can be found in the fields with herds over 30+. Roe 
on the other hand are usually in pairs or on their own. In October it is when 
Fallow deer are in the rutting season which is spectacular on estates like 
Knole Park and well worth a visit. Roe deer are about the size of a large dog 
the Bucks [males] have short antlers with 2 or 3 points. Fallow deer are much 
larger and the antlers are broad with a number of points. As you mostly see 
deer running away they can be told apart by the back ends. Roe have one 
which looks like a white powder puff tail whereas the Fallow has a flat white 
tail with a black strip down the middle. 
  
In October the ivy comes into its own. The last wild flowering plant of the 
year for a number of species including those that hibernate through the 
winter. The last butterflies that over winter as adults are found on ivy with a 
number of moths and a species of bee called the Ivy Bee whose emergence is 
timed to coincide with this abundance of food. There are also large numbers 
of wasps and hover-flies if you stand and watch a patch of ivy flowers in the 
sun. 
   
I found a caterpillar of the Toadflax Brocade moth on the Purple Toadflax by 
the Chapel fence opposite the shop, a moth species that is on the up. 
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SPELDHURST CHAPEL PROJECT CONSULTATION 
UDATE 

Parish councillors voted to proceed with an application for a 
Public Works Loan Board (PWLB) loan at a Full Council 
meeting on Monday 4th September. This was after receiving 
a strong mandate from our recent whole parish consultation, 
with a total of 623 households responding to the consulta-
tion, representing 32% of households across the parish.   
 

 
The results for each of the 3 questions were as follows: 

Q1. Do you think Speldhurst Parish Council should be taking steps to protect 
local assets such as the Speldhurst Community Shop?  
 89% said YES 
 
Q2. Are you in favour  of the par ish council proceeding with this project?  
 85% said YES 
 
Q3. Are you in favour  of the par ish council proceeding with this project 
knowing it will include a council tax increase of £12.49/yr for a Band D property, 
for the purpose of loan repayments?  
 82% said YES.  
 
  
A breakdown of answers to each question by village has been published on the 
parish council website and can be accessed at 
www.speldhurstparishcouncil.gov.uk  on the ‘Speldhurst Chapel Project’ page.  
 

While the parish council will now proceed with an application for a PWLB loan, 
there are several steps to be completed and specific conditions to be met before 
we will draw down the loan, subject to it being approved, to purchase the chapel 
site. If unforeseen problems arise or conditions are not met – in particular, if the 
community share offer fundraise by the Chapel Project team does not raise suffi-
cient funds to meet their obligations – the parish council will not draw down the 
loan. The parish council only becomes liable for the loan when it is drawn down 
and not when it is approved. 
 

Further updates will be provided as the project progresses. Please contact Katie 
Neve, Clerk, if you have any questions. You can email her at 
clerk@speldhurstparishcouncil.gov.uk or call the parish council office on 
01892 862927.  

http://www.speldhurstparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@speldhurstparishcouncil.gov.uk
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The start of a new academic year last month saw new beginnings at Speld-
hurst School. Our 30 reception children, who began their educational journey 
at the beginning of term with a ‘Teddy Bear’s Picnic’ in beautiful sunny weath-
er, have now settled into the routine of school in Pippin Class. 
 
Children were encouraged to bring their teddies to the picnic. One little boy 
Oliver Martin dressed his very favourite teddy in a shirt which he’d made with 
his lovely Gran from her own up-cycled striped T shirt, whilst his other favour-
ite – Pooh that bear of ‘ very little brain’ – had his own school uniform. Courte-
sy of Grannie’s knitting skills of course. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meanwhile the SEN accommodation ‘the Cabin’ which was being built over 
the summer holidays, is now complete. It is now furnished and in regular use 
for the screening and support of those with special educational needs (SEN) as 
well as for interventions for those who need a bit of extra help in particular 
subjects. It is also the base for Michelle Heap, who has just joined the staff as 
maternity cover for Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCO) Laura 
Stanyer-Fisher. Congratulations Laura and her family on the birth of her son, 
Milo Stanyer-Fisher, who arrived promptly on Tuesday 5 th September. 
Other new staff include Teaching Assistants (TAs) Lynnette Voisey in Pippin 
Class and Georgina Kelly providing 1-1 support, Nicole Pollen teaching those 
with dyslexia, and a new School secretary Amy Lucas.  
 

Speldhurst CEP School News 
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As well as the equivalent of seven fulltime TAs in class and a SEN TA who pro-
vides the intervention programmes, Speldhurst has a Pastoral Care Lead, a 
Family Liaison Officer and a School Counsellor to cater to the needs of every 
child. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
And healthy eating is all part of a holistic educational approach. By half term 
this October, we also expect to have the new kitchen up and running thanks 
to the fantastic progress made by ‘Chris Browne Builders ‘over the holidays. 
The new kitchen will mean that meals for pupils and staff will be freshly 
cooked on site and our caterers ‘Independent’ are currently recruiting a chef 
and kitchen staff to start as soon as the work is completed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
And as a Governor I am looking forward to an invitation to sample the new 
menus once the kitchen is fully operational. In the meantime, I found a quote 
from Winnie the Pooh that ‘food is fuel’ although he did of course like a lot of 
‘hunny’! 
Sara Andrew  
Communications Governor 
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BLACKHAM VILLAGE CAFÉ AND MARKET 
(first Saturday of every month except January) 

 

SATURDAY 7th October 2023 

10.00am – 12.30pm 

BLACKHAM VILLAGE HALL 
 

Lots of lovely produce for sale: homemade 

pasties, cakes, scones,  

free range eggs, bread, bird food and lots lots 

more.   

Also a café serving fresh made coffee/tea 

with a piece of homemade cake or scone, come 

and     meet your friends for a catch up. 

 

Blackham Village Hall is a registered charity whose sole purpose is to promote 

and maintain the hall for the enjoyment of and benefit of the community 

 

Photos from the Speldhurst Flower, Vegetable and Craft Show 2023 
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~ Allotment & 

Gardening News ~ 

Why Pumpkins Carved at Halloween? 
Carving pumpkins is a Halloween tradition that originated hundreds of years 
ago in Ireland. Back then, however, the carvings were made out of turnips or 
potatoes. It wasn’t until Irish immigrants arrived in America and discovered the 
pumpkin that a new Halloween ritual was born. 
Halloween is originally based on the Celtic festival Samhain ‘summer’s end’, a 
celebration in ancient Britain and Ireland that marked the end of summer and 
the beginning of the new year on November 1. In the 8th century, the Roman 
Catholic Church moved All Saints’ Day, (a day celebrating the church’s 
saints), to November 1. This meant that All Hallows’ Eve (or Halloween) fell 
on October 31. 
So that’s how we got to the pumpkin’s association with Halloween. 
But what about pumpkins? The word “pumpkin” originates from “peopon,” 
which means “large melon” in Greek. It then evolved to “pompon” in French 
and “pumpion” in Britain. The Americans later changed it to “pumpkin,” the 
name we still use today. 
Pumpkins are a member of the gourd family, which includes cucumbers, hon-
eydew melons, cantaloupe, watermelons and zucchini. Scientists believe that 
pumpkins originated in North America about 9,000 years ago. The oldest 
pumpkin seeds have been found in Mexico and date back to somewhere be-
tween 7,000-5,550 B.C. 
Indigenous North Americans have grown pumpkins for thousands of years—
even before the cultivation of beans and corn. 
The most classic kind of pumpkin is the Connecticut Field pumpkin, named 
after the state where it was cultivated, and it is not far off from a kind of squash 
grown by Native Americans long before Europeans arrived in the Americas. 
With its uniform shape, the Connecticut Field pumpkin is ideal for pumpkin 
carving and decoration. 
Pumpkin cultivation has spread throughout the whole world, and they are 
grown on every continent except Antarctica. In 2012, the biggest producers of 
squash were China and India, which put out a combined 10.5 million metric 
tons of the fruit. The United States is the only country in the top five where 
squash is native, and it puts out a measly 778,000 tons. 
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Here are some other things that may not be known about pumpkins. 
1. Interestingly, pumpkins are 92 percent water. Naturally low in energy density, 
pumpkins are an excellent source of potassium, vitamin A and beta-carotene, the 
powerful antioxidant that gives orange vegetables and fruits their colour. 
2. The heaviest pumpkin was grown in Belgium in 2016 and weighed a whop-
ping 21,190kg - almost the weight of a small car!. The heaviest pumpkin in the 
U.S. was grown in New Hampshire in 2018 and weighed 1,146kg. The largest 
pumpkin pie ever baked was in Ohio in 2010. It weighed 1,678kg and was over 
20 feet in diameter. 
3. Pumpkin seeds should be planted between the last week of May and the mid-
dle of June. They take between 90 and 120 days to grow and are picked in Octo-
ber when they are bright orange in colour. Their seeds can be saved to grow new 
pumpkins the next year. 
4. The average pumpkin has 500 seeds. They are perfect for roasting with olive 
oil, and enjoying as a snack. 
Due to the ever-growing demand for the winter squash, UK farmers are produc-
ing more and more each year. In fact, Britain is home to Europe’s largest pump-
kin grower, in Lincolnshire, producing a whopping 2 million pumpkins per year. 
But come the end of October, demand drops dramatically – so is it worth it for 
the farmer. 
If you are interested in these topics / types of discussions, there is a Facebook 
page where we go into a lot of this type of stuff. It is called Speldhurst Allot-
menteers & Gardeners and the web address is: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/305824050847755. Hope to see you there. 
 
And finally: 
 

If you are interested in acquiring an allotment and doing your bit grow your 
own food and save our planet, please contact Mark Oddy on 01892 
862746. 

If there is any topic you would like to address relating to matters gardening 
or horticultural, please send an email to kytehouse@stepex.co.uk. 

If you would like to submit something for this article, please also email it to 
kytehouse@stepex.co.uk. 

~ Allotment & 

Gardening News ~ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/305824050847755
https://www.facebook.com/groups/305824050847755
mailto:kytehouse@stepex.co.uk
mailto:kytehouse@stepex.co.uk
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A Letter from St Mary’s 
October 2023 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
I hope you all had a good Summer holiday. We certainly did 
at St. Mary’s. Instead of expecting people to come to join us 
in the church building, we took our main Sunday worship out 
into the community and held services on the rec, the allotments, in the school 
and in various gardens throughout the village. There were one or two damp 
moments but generally the weather was fine and a good time was had by all. It 
was a reminder that the church was never meant to be an institution confined 
to a building on Sunday, but a movement of people involved in their local com-
munity and sharing the good news of Jesus throughout the week. 
This is why that at the heart of St. Mary’s we have a network of around a dozen 
HOME GROUPS. These are small groups of roughly eight to ten people who 
meet on a weekly basis to build lasting friendships and help one another grow 
in faith, especially through bible study. Groups meet for a couple of hours in 
the evening or during the day in people’s homes around the village. By joining a 
Home Group people are welcomed into a close circle of friends where burdens 
can be shared and joys celebrated. In addition to bible study and prayer, groups 
meet socially and sometimes come together to organise a church or wider com-
munity event. Home Groups are of central importance: they enable the St. 
Mary’s family to grow and reach more people but still support and stay in touch 
with the needs of everyone. Gathering the whole church together for Sunday 
worship is fantastic and inspiring but smaller groups allow us to connect with 
God and each other at a more personal and deeper level. 
Using small groups to grow the church is not a new idea. Two thousand years 
ago, before he started his ministry, the first practical thing Jesus did was to call 
together a small band of twelve disciples. St Luke, in the Book of Acts, tells of 
an expanding network of home churches where believers “Devoted themselves 
to the apostles’ teaching and to fellowship - They broke bread in their homes 
and ate together with glad and sincere hearts”. 
If you are interested  in joining a group please contact me at 
revjohnp@outlook.com or speak with me after a church service. If you are un-
sure or just curious and would like to try out a couple of Home Group sessions 
please also contact me and I will be pleased to arrange this. 
 

Rev John Perkins 

mailto:revjohnp@outlook.com
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1st October 
10 am Communion 
 
8th October 
10 am Morning Worship with Baptisms 
 
15th October 
8 am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 
10 am Communion 
 
22nd October 
10 am All-Age Worship 
6 pm  Evensong 
 
29th October 
10 am Café Communion 

 

The Church Office can be contacted on 861187 or  
speldhurst.church@btopenworld.com 
Normal office hours: 9 am to 12.30 pm 

See our website: www.speldhurstchurch.org 
St Mary's Facebook page: 

facebook.com/StMarysSpeldhurst/  

http://www.speldhurstchurch.org
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Age UK Lunch Jan Mann   863931 

Allotments     Mark Oddy   862746 

Beavers     Jo Smith   518706 

Bowls Club     Debbie Moon  861317  

Bridge Club    Heather Hughes  863367 

Brownies     Louise Scott    862972 

Bumps and Babes   Jenny Fitzsimmons 541200  

Cricket Club    Nick Coffin    07867 803121 

    Junior Cricket section Francis Booth  07738474144 

Cubs      Karol Leeves  531104  

Flower Show    Alan Ford   863276 

Football: Speldhurst Rangers   Ollie Crees   07919467576  

GP Surgery          863040 

Guides      Sybil Oddy   862746 

Library     Olive West   863234 

Men on Wednesday   John Perkins   863239 

Mothers’ Union    Christine Baker  540793  

Mothers & Toddlers   Jenny Fitzsimmons 541200  

Nursery School        860557 

Parish Council: Chair   Paul Curry   07515 938765 

                       Vice Chair           Katrina Lyle   862070        

             Parish Clerk Katie Neve   862927  

         Parish Councillors Richard Ellery  864077 

      Alan Rowe   863404  

Police Community Support Officer  Gemma.Gilbert@kent.police.uk 

Primary School    Stephanie Hayward 863044 

Rainbows     Alex Brown   

      speldhurstrainbows@gmail.com 

Recreation Ground   Ed Wesson   07799 731247  

Running Group    Paul Eames   07975 577630 

Speldhurst Association of Men Brian Tasker   862301 

Snooker Club    Nick Fenton  864144 

Speldhurst Art Exhibition  Maria Turner  863394 

Speldhurst News Editors   Maria Turner  863394 

      Sara Turner   863226 

      Judith Malim  864268 

Speldhurst News Advertising  Eric Roughley  863222 

 

SPELDHURST VILLAGE  

CLUBS & ORGANISATIONS 

mailto:miles.booth2@kent.police.uk
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St Mary’s Church  Rector      

 Administrator      Andrea Burgess   861187 

                    

Stoolball     Donna Burden  524793 

          07810 048599 

Scouts     Nick Burgess  863362 

Shop & Post Office     Jo-Anne Dekker  863158 

Village Fete: Chair   Mike Harrowing  0772 5561154  

Village Hall                         Sam Van Niekerk   07894 903979 

Village Website    Miranda Hawkins  863601 

Walking Football    Brian Shilling  07940 013135  

 
 
Buses     Timetables for bus  285 Speldhurst to  

     Tun Wells  - Hams Travel 01580 879629 

     For info: https://hamstravel.com/services 

 

George & Dragon PH:   Open midday till 11pm daily (Sun 10pm)  

     01892 338549 

 

GP:     Mon - Fri 8am-6pm Tel: 01892 863040 

 

Dispensary:    Mon - Fri 8.30am-1pm; 2.30-6pm  

     (dispensary calls 8.30-11.30 only) 

 

Library (village hall):  Monday 2-4.30pm.  

 

Shop:     Mon-Fri 7.30am-5pm; Sat 8-1pm; Sun 8-11 

Post Office:    Mon-Fri 9am-5pm; Sat 9-1pm; Sun Closed 

 

Opening hours & local info: 
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Front cover image - Speldhurst Flower, Veg. & Craft Show (Judith Malim) 




